
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

       
  
 

  
  
   

  
  
  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

OFFICE OF 
INSPECTOR GENERAL 

November 13, 2012 

MEMORANDUM 

SUBJECT:	 Audit of EPA’s Quality Assurance Project Plans 
Assignment Number OA-FY13-0071 

FROM:	 Melissa Heist /s/ 
Assistant Inspector General for Audit 

TO: 	 Malcolm D. Jackson 
Assistant Administrator 
Office of Environmental Information 

The Office of Inspector General (OIG) plans to begin preliminary research on EPA’s use of 
Quality Assurance Project Plans (QAPPs). EPA’s Quality System requires all organizations to 
develop and operate management structures and processes to ensure that data used in EPA 
decisions are of the type and quality needed for their intended use. QAPPs are an integral part of 
the fundamental principles and practices that form the foundation of EPA’s Quality System. EPA 
requires that all environmental data collected, produced, and used in decision making and 
disseminated externally be supported by an approved QAPP. 

During preliminary research, we plan to determine whether EPA has an effective process for 
preparing and following QAPPs to ensure sound data is collected, produced, used, and 
disseminated. Specifically we plan to determine whether EPA has controls in place to ensure 
QAPPs are properly prepared, reviewed, and followed. 

We plan to conduct work primarily within the Office of Environmental Information (OEI). To 
expedite the review, we request that you provide the following information to us by November 
20, 2012: 

1. A description of any database or system used to track and monitor QAPPs.  
2. The total number of QAPPs for ongoing projects (both internal and external to EPA), 

by program office. 
3. An electronic copy of procedures OEI uses to review and approve QAPPs. 
4.	 An electronic copy of any procedures to determine when a QAPP is not required, for 

example emergency situations (threats to human health). 
5.	 Budget dollars and number of full-time equivalent positions allocated for the last 

three years to OEI’s Quality Staff. 



 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 

6. Names of primary QA officials in each of EPA’s program offices and regions.  

We will contact you to arrange a mutually agreeable time to discuss our objectives and the 
purpose of the preliminary research phase of our project. We would also be particularly 
interested in any areas of concern that you may have. We will answer any questions you may 
have about the audit process, reporting procedures, methods used to gather and analyze data, and 
what we should expect of each other during the course of the project. 

Patrick Gilbride is the Director for Risk Assessment and Program Performance Audits and can 
be reached at (303) 312-6969 or gilbride.patrick@epa.gov. Randy Holthaus is the Project 
Manager for this assignment and can be reached at (214) 665-6620 or holthaus.randy@epa.gov. 
Please do not hesitate to contact of either them or me at (202) 566-0899 or 
heist.melissa@epa.gov if you or your staff has any questions. 

cc: 	 Monica Jones, Acting Director, Quality Staff, OEI 
Regional Administrators, Regions 1-10 
Scott Dockum, Audit Follow-up Coordinator (AFC), OEI 
Gwendolyn Spriggs, AFC, Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance 
Sandy Womack, AFC, Office of Administration and Resources Management 
Joe Lucia, AFC, Office of Grants and Debarment 
Marilyn Ramos, AFC, Office of Water 
Maureen Hingeley, AFC, Office of Air and Radiation 
Hyon Kim, AFC, Office of Research and Development 
Janet Weiner, AFC, Office of Chemical Safety and Pollution Prevention 
Johnsie Webster, AFC, Office of Solid Waste and Emergency Response 
Audit Follow-up Coordinators, Regions 1-10 
Arthur A. Elkins, Jr., Inspector General 
Charles Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General 
Melissa Heist, Assistant Inspector General for Audit 
Richard Eyermann, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Audit 
Carolyn Copper, Assistant Inspector General for Program Evaluation 
Eileen McMahon, Assistant Inspector General for Congressional, Public Affairs and 

Management 

mailto:heist.melissa@epa.gov
mailto:holthaus.randy@epa.gov
mailto:gilbride.patrick@epa.gov

		2012-11-14T09:31:02-0500
	OIG Webmaster at EPA




